MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 16TH FEBRUARY 2010 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Nick Mc Nally,  Sheena Duller, Charles Arch, Gwyneth Davies, Brian Thomas and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Apologies; Cllr Adam Lionel, Rhiannon Jones and Meinir Taylor. 

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.  
Matters Arrising;

Standpipes;

The tap at the bottom of the village has been cordoned off by the householder and is not accessible to the public. We believe that this tap is still in working order. The clerk was asked to contact the Water Board for clarification on these taps.

Footpaths Grants;

The clerk has received two quotations for footpath clearing. Both tenders were closely matched. The clerk has sent the application in to the County Council for grant funding and has priced for two cuts. The councillors decided that if we were successful in receiving money for two cuts that the contractors would get one cut each.
A letter was received from Mrs Mavis Birch asking if the Community Council would clear the footpath known as Jacob ’s ladder as it is being well used by people going to the shop. The clerk was asked to ask for tenders also for this work.

Correspondence;
Application for Funding;

Applications for funding were received from the following Age Concern, Aberystwyth Choral Society, British Heart Foundation, Cruse Ceredigion, Ceredigion Talking Newspaper, and Macmillan Cancer Support,
Dyfed Powys Police;
An invitation was received from Dyfed Powys Police inviting a member to attend their Community Consultative meetingon the 25th Feb in Penmorfa, Aberaeron. Unfortunately no one could attend.

Road Closure;

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that the C1076 Hendre Quarry road will be closed from the 1st February until the 29th March for maintenance purposes.

Ceredigion LDP; Settlement Groups.

Pontrhydygroes and Ysbyty Ystwyth will be a linked settlement to Devils Bridge according to Cllr Ifan Davies but we had requested that this be changed and we become a linked settlement to Pontrhydfendigaid. Cllr Davies would discuss this with Mrs Llinos Quelch from Ceredigion County Council.

There was no other business the next meeting will be on Thursday 18th March at 7.30pm.
